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The Village of Saukville 

From the Village Presidenté 
 

Dear Friends: 
 

The Villageôs Spring Newsletter gives me an opportunity to share with 
you highlights from 2012 as featured in my annual State of the Village 
Address presented to our local Chamber as a Power Point Presenta-
tion each January.  Following is a summation of its high points: 
 

ñAs we think about the state of Saukville and its value as a communi-
ty, itôs important to realize that this fine Village is ready to serve its 
residents, organizations and businesses at all times.  While our web-
site address ends in .wi.us, that fact certainly doesnôt clearly reflect 
the opportunities offered through living and working here.  By virtue of 
these offerings, Saukville could easily be described using any of the 
listed website suffixes.  Letôs take a look at how Saukville shines in 
each category listed here é .gov, .org, .edu, .com, .biz, .info, .net é 
but, most of all, .gr8!  (And, yes, I made up that last one!)ò 
  
ñOur Village Board spent a couple of extra evenings together to create 
a clear vision for sustainable growth of our community; how weôd like 
that growth to happen and how we can move that growth into reality.  
With the aid of Nicole Sidoff of the UW Extension, we created a Vi-
sion, Mission Statement, and Strategic Priorities for Saukville.  The 
next step was to put Action Steps in place so we have a means to get 
where we want to go.ò   
 

ñSaukville has reported modest growth in 2012 and, in doing so, has 
also reconfirmed its Municipal Bond Rating as Aa3 with Moodyôs In-
vestor Services.ò   
 

ñNew to Saukville, Golden Pearl offers adult day services, frail care 
day services, transportation services, daily living skills and custom-
ized programming for those persons needing such care.  Golden 
Pearl is a state-certified facility providing a safe and dignified environ-
ment.ò   
 

ñSass Accounting is a welcome addition to Saukville, not only as far 
as their services are concerned, but because they completely reno-
vated the interior and exterior of their building.  Sass Accounting has 
been in business since 1993 and provides accounting, payroll and tax 
preparation services.ò   
 

ñCarroll Converting is a new business to Saukville that boasts of hav-
ing the most comprehensive collection of disposable wipes in the 
world.  Customers include Clorox, Georgia Pacific and Kimberly-Clark.  
Their facility in Saukville is only used for developing new cleaning 
formulas and fabric selections.ò   
 

ñThe Tri Par location on the West side of Saukville has been com-
pletely rebuilt at an additional value of $1 million.  In this process, they 
installed a new UST system, built new pumps and now have a new 
state-of-the-art convenience store.ò   
 

ñC3 Electronix is your place for IT support and computer products.  
Their goal is to offer amazing customer support and to help with tech 
problems and questions.  They offer a wide range of products and 

services to fit all of your computer and electronic needs.ò   
 

ñMad Max, Inc., owner of various regional convenience stores, has 
moved their Administration, Corporate Offices and some warehouse 
space into our Business Park at 725 North Progress Drive.ò   
 

ñCharter Steel was given approval for a $2 million addition to their 
rolling mill office building in Saukville.  This new space will be used for 
expanded administrative areas.  In addition, Charter received approv-
al for a more modest addition to their plant to store materials for steel 
melting.ò 
 

ñJohnson Brass has purchased the former Rods & Walers building in 
our Industrial Park to be used for manufacturing, specifically finished 
machining using new equipment.ò   
 

ñJeneil Biotechôs expansion includes a 20,000 square foot cooler and 
2,500 square feet of additional processing space.  Both additions are 
in the back of their building and are valued at $2.5 million each.  
Jeneilôs goal with these expansions is to hire ten additional full-time 
employees.ò 
 

ñAnd, last but not least, Saukville inspires .net (or networking) é The 
Village teamed up with Ozaukee Economic Development to offer a 
Business Forum event in January.  The Ozaukee Humane Society, as 
a central location, hosted us.  Local business leaders were invited to 
attend to share their insights on doing business in Saukville.  The 
Village provided its new Vision, Mission Statement and Strategic Pri-
orities with the request for ideas from attendees on their potential 
effectiveness.ò 
 

ñThe group that gathered was enthusiastic, shared information and 
ideas on their businesses as well as thoughts on what Saukville could 
do to enhance their presence here.  All were in favor of making this 
forum an annual event.  They also want to share electronic infor-
mation so local businesses can learn what is all accomplished here in 
Saukville and how they can use one anotherôs services.  We were 
thrilled at the success of this venture and look forward to growing it as 
well as being the conduit for enhanced communication among local 
businesses.ò 
 

As you can see, Saukville spent 2012 growing in very diverse and 
exciting ways.  Itôs always rewarding to reflect on our successes, learn 
from our failures and see how we can continue to make Saukville gr8! 
 

Please remember to spend a little time this spring picking up the litter 
and trash that has accumulated under the snow fall.  Letôs make 
Saukville a shining star of social responsibility!   
 

I look forward to seeing you at our wonderful local summer events:  
River Fest, July 4th Festivities, National Night Out, Sunday Farmersô 
Markets, and Wednesday Live at the Triangle. 
 

In service,  
    

   Barb  



PLANNING A PICNIC? 
Village park facilities are available for rent for your 
spring and summer events on a first come, first serve 
basis.  Resident and non-resident fees apply.  Find 
information on the Village website at 
www.village.saukville.wi.us/recreation.  Call Village Hall for availa-
bility and rate information. 
 

ASSESSMENTS/OPEN BOOK/BOARD OF REVIEW 
The 2013 Assessments Open Book has been 
scheduled for May  23rd from 5:00 - 7:00 p.m.  You 
are welcome to visit Village Hall at this time to meet 
with the Assessors and discuss assessment values for your prop-
erty.  The Board of Review is scheduled for June 10th from 
6:00 - 8:00 p.m.  If you have questions on your current assess-
ment value, you can call Accurate Appraisal anytime; you do not 
need to wait until the Open Book session to discuss your assess-
ment.  Contact Accurate Appraisal at 800-770-3927 or e-mail them 
at info@accurateassessor.com.   
 

FARMERS MARKET 2013 ... 
Open Sundays, June 16th through October 27th, 9:00 
a.m. to 1:00 p.m., in Veterans Park, Downtown 
Saukville.  The market features fresh, in-season Wis-
consin produce grown by area farmers, as well as 
greenhouse and floral products and hand made crafts 
by local artisans. 
 

4TH OF JULY PARADE AND FIREWORKS 
Parade begins at 1:00 p.m. on July 4th 
Music, Games, Food & Beverages at Grady Park 
until 4 p.m.  Continuing at Peninsula Park at 5 p.m. 
Fireworks at Dusk at Peninsula Park! 
 

RUMMAGE & REAL ESTATE SALE SIGNS 
Village Ordinance regarding rummage/garage sale, real estate, 
directional, or informational signs states that such signs must com-
ply with traffic visibility requirements and are not permitted in Vil-
lage parks or median areas.  Improperly placed signs 
will be confiscated.  Signs shall be erected no more 
than 24 hours before a rummage sale and taken down 
no later than 24 hours after.  For more information, 
contact Village Hall at 284-9423. 

 

òSAUKVILLE SAYSó   
Sign up on our website to receive our weekly e-
newsletter, òSaukville Saysó and receive the Villageôs  
e-newsletter containing timely and pertinent Village related infor-
mation every Friday.  You can also sign up in person at Village Hall 
and Oscar Grady Library.  Email addresses are kept confidential 
and not shared. 
 

JULY PROPERTY TAX PAYMENTS 
All 2012 property taxes not paid by January 31, 2013 
must be paid to the Ozaukee County Treasurer.  Sec-
ond installment payments are due to the County Treas-
urer by July 31, 2013.  Make checks payable to the Ozaukee 
County Treasurer and mail to P.O. Box 994, Port Washington, WI  
53074.  Village Hall does not accept these payments. 
 

VILLAGEõS  TRASH & RECYCLING SERVICE PROVIDED 
BY ADVANCED DISPOSAL (PREVIOUSLY VEOLIA) 
With the renaming of Veolia to Advanced Disposal, all 
damaged or missing trash and recycling carts requiring 
replacement will have the new name on them and will 
be GREY in color. The recycling carts will have a BLUE 
lid.  The carts will be of the same dimension and construction.   
The same rules apply: 
¶ Roll out carts must be used.  Any trash or recyclable materials 

placed curbside in any container other than the carts will not 
be collected.   

¶ Collection Day - Thursday (Friday if a holiday falls M-Th of 
that week). 

¶ Carts must be placed curbside by 7:00 a.m. on pick-up day.  
Carts must face the street as indicated by the arrow, be fully 
accessible, and be placed side by side with a minimum of 
three feet of space between carts and/or obstacles.   

¶ Recycle Collection - alternate Thursdays - collection dates 
can be found on the Village website, Time Warner Cable Ac-
cess Channel 25, at Village Hall and Oscar Grady Library.   

¶ All recyclables can be placed in the same recycle cart.   
¶ Carts are the property of Advanced Disposal and must remain 

at the residence should you move. 
¶ Electronic devices, such as computers, monitors, printers, 

TVs, Fax machines, photocopiers, VCR & DVD players, can-
not be disposed of in your household trash cart.   

¶ Large Item Pick-up Service:  You must arrange for special 
pick-up or take items to the drop-off site at 803 North River 
Road, West Bend.  There is a fee for large item disposal.  
Contact Advanced Disposal directly (1-800-387-0949) for 
prices and information.   

For more details, contact Village Hall at (262) 284-9423  
or visit the Village website at www.village.saukville.wi.us   Village Services & Updates  

   Regular Hours:  Monday through Friday  
8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  

 

HOLIDAY HOURS - OFFICES CLOSED ALL DAY  
MONDAY, MAY 27, 2013  
THURSDAY, J ULY 4, 2013  

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 2, 2013  

Seasonal Newsletter - Pick up a hard copy of any current newsletter at  Village Hall or Oscar Grady Library  

                                          during regular business hours. 
Village Cable Station - TWC Channel 25 - up-to-date information on Village meetings, services, and events. 

VILLAGE PRESIDENTõS OFFICE HOURS 
 

Barb Dickmann is available to the public at the  
Village Municipal Center by appointment. 

 

Call Village Hall at 284-9423, ext. 1219 to set up an appointment. 

mailto:info@accurateassessor.com
http://www.village.saukville.wi.us/C:/Users/adassist/Documents/Fax
http://www.village.saukville.wi.us/


 Calendar of Events ô13 

      VILLAGE SERVICE ANNIVERSARIES 
 

The following Village employees observed a significant service 
anniversary in 2012.  The Village of Saukville recognized them 
for their years of service at the annual Recognition event held 
on February 15, 2013. 
 

Name      Dept./Position          Years of Service  
Helen Galvin         Police Dept.  40 years 
Dale Freitag         Fire Dept.  30 years 
Jim White         Fire Dept.  25 years 
Matt Geib         Fire Dept.  25 years 

 
 
 

Laurie Miske         Police Dept.  25 years 
Lynn Stark         Library  15 years 
Roy Wilhelm         Admin.  15 years 
Deanna Laabs         Fire Dept.  10 years 
Jenny Kotecki         Fire Dept.  10 years 
Jared Cottrell         Fire Dept.  10 years 
Dawn Wagner         Admin.  10 years 
Dan Helm         DPW  5 years 
Jack Morrison         Emergency Govt. 5 years 

Village Hall   639 East Green Bay Avenue   (262) 284-9423   
  Office Hours:  Monday  through Friday, 8:00 a.m.- 5:00 p.m. 

 

April 15-19é..TORNADO/SEVERE WEATHER AWARENESS WEEK    
May 18.éééRIVER FEST - Begins 8:30 a.m. at Grady Park 
                            Contact Mike Krocka @ 284-0004 
May 27ééé..MEMORIAL DAY PARADE 
               Contact American Legion Post #470 @ 284-2787 
June 12 & 26...LIVE AT THE TRIANGLE - SUMMER CONCERT SERIES 
  Veterans Park - 7:00-9:30 p.m. 
June 16 - Oct. 27 - Every Sundayé 
            FARMERSõ MARKET - Veterans Park -  9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. 
July 4ééééPARADE (1:00 p.m.), PICNIC (Grady Park),  
                         FIREWORKS - Peninsula Park (at dusk) 
                Contact Village Hall @ 284-9423  
July 10 & 24....LIVE AT THE TRIANGLE - Veterans Park - 7:00-9:30 p.m. 
Aug. 13ééé.NATIONAL NIGHT OUT - Grady Park - 5:00 - 9:00 p.m. 
Aug. 7 & 21é..LIVE AT THE TRIANGLE - Veterans Park - 7:00-9:30 p.m. 
Aug. 24ééé.FIRE DEPT. POKER RUN - Veterans Park 
Sept. 7-8...ééFIRE DEPT./PLEASANT VALLEY AUTO SHOW 
            8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. at Grady Park 
                Contact Phil @ 675-9098  
Sept. 7ééé...VILLAGE-WIDE RUMMAGE SALE 
                Contact  Skvl Area Historical Society Rep. @ 284-5170 
Sept. 11ééé9/11 MEMORIAL CEREMONY - 7:00 p.m. 
                March begins at Fire Dept. 
                Contact Dick Schoenfeldt @ 284-9747 

 

(dates reported 4/1/13 - subject to change) 

TREE PLANTING 
Planting trees is a statement of pride in oneôs property and pro-
vides strong aesthetic appeal to a community.  As a Tree City 
Community, the Village of Saukville strongly encourages the plant-
ing of trees on public and private lands.  Given the relative long life 
of most trees, care and thought should go into what species are 
planted. Consider the dimensions of the lot and the adult size the 
tree can obtain.  Evergreens are a good choice for year round 
visual screening but species such as Colorado blue spruce will 
consume a very large area at maturity.  Fast growing deciduous 
species like silver maple and cottonwood can grow to a large size 
and create a nuisance with seeds or ñfuzzò.  Flowering species like 
crab or cherry may provide beautiful scents and sights in the 
spring with their flowers but within a month or two follow up with 

fruit that litters the ground and attracts unwanted insects.  The 
best approach to planting a tree is to consult with a local nursery 
and discuss the options for a particular application or location.  
There are many hybrids of native species that have been devel-
oped specifically for urban settings in terms of 
adult size, seedless or fruitless varieties, and 
resistance to insects and disease. 
 

RESIDUAL DROUGHT EFFECTS ON PLANTS 
As spring approaches, residents are reminded 
that 2012ôs drought will continue to have lingering effects on trees, 
shrubs, and perennial foliage.  Delayed leaf development, needle 
drop on evergreens, stunted or reduced growth, and die back may 
all be manifested, depending on how the weather unfolds in 2013. 

Village Committees - Meeting Schedule 

Village Board/Finance Committee 
   1st &/or 3rd Tuesday - 7:00/8:00 p.m. 
Architectural Control Board  
  1st &/or 3rd Thursday @ 6:30 p.m. 
Board of Review 
  Annually in May 
Cemetery Commission  
  Annually in April & as needed 
CDA/IRC  
  3rd Thursday @ 5:30 p.m. 
Library Board 
  2nd Tuesday @ 6:00 p.m. 
Plan Commission 
  1st Thursday @ 7:00 p.m. 
Public Safety Committee 
  2nd Thursday @ 6:30 p.m. 
Public Works Committee 
  4th Tuesday @ 6:30 p.m. 
Recreation Committee 
  2nd Thursday @ 6:30 p.m. 
Utility Committee 
  2nd Tuesday @ 4:30 p.m. 
Board of Zoning Appeals 
  4th Thursday, as needed 



 

YARD WASTE (COMPOST) DISPOSAL 
How do you get rid of garden waste, leaves, and lawn 
rakings from your spring yard clean-up?  Wisconsin 
DNR strongly recommends that these materials NOT 
be placed in the street at any time.  Place them in bags, 
buckets, or other suitable containers and bring them to 
the compost drop-off site at the Department of Public Works yard.  
 

2013 DPW YARD DAYS & HOURS: 
COMPOST SITE - SATURDAYS ONLY - APRIL 13TH - NOV. 16TH 
SPRING  CLEAN-UP DUMPSTER - APRIL 20TH & 27TH, MAY 4TH  
FREE ELECTRONICS DUMPSTER - MAY 4TH ONLY 
  9:00 A.M. TO 3:00 P.M. 
    **REFER TO INCLUDED FLYER FOR COMPLETE INFO** 
 

CURBSIDE CHIPPING 
The Village chipping crew will begin touring the Village starting 
April 15th and continuing every Monday through October 28th. 
(excluding holiday weeks).  Please stack branches (3ò maximum 
diameter) neatly on the parkway (area between the sidewalk and 
curb), with cut ends facing the street, by 6:30 a.m. on Monday morn-
ings.  DO NOT place branches on the sidewalk or street.  DO NOT 
place branches curbside sooner than the immediate preceding 
weekend.  We DO NOT chip tree stumps.  The chipping crew is lim-
ited to 20 minutes per address, after which a $25.00 fee is charged 
for each additional 20 minutes at the property ownerôs request.  We 
will make only one pass per street side per chipping event.  There 
will be NO BRUSH DROP-OFF accepted at the Compost Site.   
 

 

DEFECTIVE SIDEWALKS 
If you know of any sidewalk section in need of repair, please report it 
to Village Hall.  The Village allocates funds each year to address the 
priority problems which mostly involve tripping hazards greater than 
a 3/4ò offset.  Damage due to street trees is not charged to the 
homeowner.  Most tripping edges are saw cut by a contract service.  
Sunken sections at a house utility trench are a lower priority and are 
the homeowners financial responsibility to make repairs. 
 

Department of Public Works  

OZ CO HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE COLLECTION SITE 
Veolia ES Technical Solutions LLC 

1275 Mineral Springs Drive, Port Washington 
Hours:  Every Monday  8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.    

HHW Info Hotline:   262-243-8998 

   649 S. Main Street   (262) 284-0545 

Economic Development & Planning  

BUSINESS GROWTH & OUTREACH HAPPENING IN SAUKVILLE IN 2013  
 

SAUKVILLE BUSINESS FORUM:  In January, the Village of Saukville, in 
partnership with the Ozaukee County Economic Development, hosted 
a business forum.  The program was on opportunity for Village Gov-
ernment and local business to share issues affecting them.  Twelve 
local businesses participated and were asked to give feed-back on 
the quality of Village services available to them - what infrastructure 
requirements were needed and what types of businesses they would 
like to see come to the business park.  The participants expressed a 
need for training for workers to meet the skills required for the jobs 
available.  Overall, the business forum proved to be an excellent op-
portunity for area businesses and the Village to connect.  Another 
forum will be held in January 2014. 
 

FOUR NEW BUSINESSES MOVE TO BUSINESS/INDUSTRIAL PARK 
Endpoint Solutions Corp., 407 N. Progress Dr., Environmental  
Consulting Services  
Custom Color & Filling LLC, 250 N. Progress Dr., Paint Color & 
Filler/Paint Packager  
Broadband Solutions, 450 N. Progress Dr., Residential Cable Con-
tractor for Time Warner Cable  
Eskra Technical Products, Inc., 560 Technology Way, Battery  
Development, Safety, & Technology Development.   
 

CAMPING WORLD  - COMING TO SAUKVILLE   
Camping World is Americaôs largest direct marketer 
and specialty retailer of RV and outdoor camping 
accessories and services.  It is anticipated that con-
struction will begin in June on nine acres located at 
the NE quadrant of STH 33 & I-43.  Fifty new jobs are 
expected to be created.  Watch for more info. 
 

VILLAGE OF SAUKVILLE BUSINESS DEVELOPMENT LOAN  PROGRAM 
The Village has partnered with Port Washington State Bank to estab-
lish a loan program for business development and revitalization.  
Loan proceeds can be utilized to fund a wide variety of commercial 
projects ranging from assisting new businesses locating in the down-
town areas with start-up costs to helping existing businesses with 
renovations or expansion plans.   
 

Eligible Activities include: redevelopment of blighted property and 
vacant facilities, costs associated with environmental/safety or build-
ing code compliance or development, land or building purchase, 
equipment purchase, and leasehold (non-residential) improvements.  
Loans will carry below market rates and favorable terms.  For more 
information, please contact Marilyn Haroldson, Economic Develop-
ment and Planning Consultant, ComDev@village.saukville.wi.us  or  
262-284-9423. 

HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS MATERIALS DISPOSAL 
Household hazardous materials are typically com-
prised of paints, pesticides, waste fuel, anti-freeze, 
and typical household cleaners.  These materials 
must NOT be placed in the trash.  They can be taken 
to the Ozaukee County Hazardous Waste Collection 
Site.  Fees will be charged on a per pound basis. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Note:  Waste oil should be taken to the Ozaukee County Highway 
Department, 410 South Spring Street, Port Washington. 

ComDev@village.saukville.wi.us  
262-284-9423 

mailto:kbuechler@village.saukville.wi



